

November 2, 2020 E.S. Laird Middle School 4808 45 Ave, Lloydminster, SK

S9V 0X4

Dear Parent/Guardian,

On the evening of November 2, 2020, the Saskatchewan Health Authority advised Lloydminster Public School Division of a positive case of COVID-19 in the community of Lloydminster which has impacted individuals at E.S. Laird Middle School.

In consultation with Public Health, and to minimize further risk of transmission within the school and community **all classes will be canceled on Tuesday, November 3rd** and all E.S. Laird students will be moving to online learning from November 4th until November 16th. From November 9th to 13th there will be no online learning due to the November break. All students will resume with regular classes on Tuesday, November 17th.

Our Principals and Teachers will be in contact with you to outline the plan for connecting our students and teachers and what our plan for online classes will be.

The LPSD facility team will continue to disinfect and sanitize during the closure.

The Lloydminster Public School Division and E.S. Laird School Administration and staff, with the support of Public Health and the SHA, will continue to keep student and staff well-being as our priority.

For further information regarding COVID-19, please call Health Line at 811, and/or visit the Saskatchewan Ministry of Health website at www.saskatchewan.ca/covid19.

Sincerely,

Stacey Klisowsky, Principal